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The National Day of Prayer Meeting in Hampton Roads

Praying for the Mayor of 
Virginia Beach, Mr. Dyer

Mayor Bobby 
Dyer speaking

Pastor, 
Yarbough 
praying

The National Day of Prayer was held 
at Rock Church on May 6

Pastor of Rock Church, John 
Blanchard blew a shofar and prayed

Dr. Lee praying for the Outpouring of 
the Holy Spirit in our land

Pastors Mike & Angel Masters 
proclaiming decrees over cities

Pastors Russell & Sylvia 
praying for the strengthening of 

the Church

Bishop Davis 
praying

Pastor Mason 
praying

Pastor Woolston 
praying for the police

Pastor Gillott praying for 
salvation for the lost

  It was my great honor and privilege to pray for our nation with 15 other pastors of  Hampton Roads and the Mayor Bobby Dyer of Virginia 
Beach on the National Day of Prayer on May 6th. Pastor Yarbough has been leading the prayer gathering in Hampton Roads for the past 10 
years as the leader of “All for Jesus” movement. As the spiritual leaders humbled themselves according to 2 Chronicles 7:14 and prayed 
fervently before God to bring His revival through the outpouring of the Holy Spirit, we felt the presence of God coming down upon the 
participants that night. Now we claim God’s promise in Isaiah 57:15 for America, “For thus says the High and Lofty One who inhabits 
eternity, whose name is Holy: ‘I dwell in the high and holy place, with him who has a contrite and humble spirit, to revive the spirit of the 
humble, and to revive the heart of the contrite ones.’” The Church of the living God must resurrect the Book of Acts revival by allowing 
the presence of the Holy Spirit to guide the church services and not be directed by man-made programs. The Church must focus on 
evangelizing the lost and Unreached People Groups with signs, wonders, and miracles following according to Matthew 10:7-8, “And as you 
go, preach saying, the kingdom of heaven is at hand. Heal the sick, cleanse the lepers, raise the dead, cast out demons.”

Rock Church



The Progress of the Children’s Home in Kremenchuk

By the grace of God, during the COVID season, RLM & DHF have been providing funds for 
the interior of the building project of the Children’s Home in Kremenchuk. To date, the attic 
was finished (L) and two security doors (M) and the water heater (R) have been installed.

Pastor Avilov’s family ministering to poor families and children in seven different towns near Kremenchuk. 

I made plans to conduct the next GHN seminar 
courses with Dr. Arnold Khoo, the President of 
ICM in Singapore and other leaders via Zoom 
meeting. They expressed that all the pastors 
who participated in the last GHN seminar in 
March were really blessed with the courses. I 
will conduct the next Zoom GHN seminars on 
“Christian Leadership” on July 20 - 23. 

Ministering at Love Revival House Church

Pastors Jake & Jennifer Vinluan (Center) The Holy Spirit touched and healed them.

 We, at RLM, put our total trust in God’s promise in Philippians 1:6, “being confident of this very thing, that He who has begun a good 
work in you will complete it until the day of Jesus Christ.” It was great to witness the Holy Spirit moving in His divine power to unite the 
body of Christ as the leaders humbly petitioned Him to send revival in Hampton Roads during the National Day of Prayer at Rock Church. It 
has also been my great joy to see the progress of the Children’s Home in Kremenchuk since last August 2020. God has supernaturally 
provided the funds through His faithful sons and daughters to support the Home during this COVID pandemic season. I will travel 
to Kremenchuk on June 10 - 19 to minister with Pastor Avilov’s family and to assess what they will need to not only finish the 
interior of the Home but also to furnish it with the necessary furniture to be able to open the orphanage in the near future. After I 
return from Ukraine, I will inform our supporters of the project what the estimated total funds that will be needed. If the Lord wills, I will 
also go to conduct the Missions Conference at Ethnos Church in Ternopil, Ukraine in the beginning of September. Please pray for my safe 
trip and all the necessary COVID requirements for travel will be met prior to my departure. Thank you so much for the faithful supporters of 
RLM. God knows what we need and please ask the Holy Spirit to guide you and show you how much to sow into His mission this 
month. May God abundantly bless you as you sow according to His promises in Psalm 121!  


